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Upcoming Events 
 

Toronto Rehabilitation Institute – Tour 

iDAPT Centre for Rehabilitation's Challenging Environment 

Assessment Lab (CEAL), 
Date: October 15, 2014 (Tentative) 

Time: TBA 

Location: TBA  

 

Members of the ITE Toronto Executive Committee have recently toured 

the iDAPT Centre for Rehabilitation's Challenging Environment 

Assessment Lab (CEAL), located at the Toronto Rehabilitation Institute 

in downtown Toronto.   

  

CEAL runs a number of "labs" that address some overlapping interests 

with transportation, specifically on the pedestrian environment. 

StreetLab (http://www.idapt.com/index.php/labs-services/research-

labs/ceal-labs/streetlab) is the one most relevant transportation 

professionals. It simulates the street environment at the intersection of 

University and Dundas near the hospital, using 3D visualizations, realistic 

sounds, simulated pavement textures, adjustable traffic signal and 

pedestrian signal timing, and competing streams of pedestrians.  The 

members also toured other labs, such as WinterLab (simulates walking 

in various winter conditions) and StairLab (simulates various slopes and 

pedestrian response to various disturbances) which could also be 

applied to urban design and public realm considerations around 

transportation related projects. 
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 ITE Toronto Section members touring the iDAPT Centre for Rehabilitation's Challenging 

Environment Assessment Lab (CEAL) 

 
In discussions with the CEAL team, our executive committee members 

found that there are many initiatives currently underway between 

CEAL and members of our GTA transportation community - but the 

potential for even more involvement is strong and could produce 

some unique and innovative collaborations between ITE Toronto 

membership and the CEAL team going forward. 
  
CEAL has invited ITE Toronto to organize a tour for all of our members, 

free of charge!  If you are interested, please email Matthew Davis at 

mdavis3@toronto.ca.   

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Joint OTC/ITE Toronto Section Workshop, “Sustainable 

Freight Transportation Initiatives – relationship between 

transportation/urban planning and goods movement” 
Date: Friday, November 7, 2014 

Time: 8:30am – 4:00pm 

Location: Le Jardin Conference Centre, Woodbridge, Ontario 

 
Freight activity in Canada is expected to increase 

by some 60% by 2020.  As a result, the significance 

of urban freight activity is increasing in terms of 

both its role in the urban economy as well as its 

impact on quality of life (both positive and 

negative).  This one-day workshop will cover a 

range of issues relating to the movement of goods 

including: Urban freight transportation operations 

and site design, goods movement strategies in the 

Greater Toronto and Hamilton Area (GTHA), 

operation of multimodal freight facilities, and community planning.  

 

For more information and registration please visit: 

http://www.otc.org/events/joint-ite-toronto-sectionotc-workshop/ 

 

We have a wide range presenters and topics confirmed, including: 

 

 

Anthony Caruso, Advisor, Strategic Policy & 

Systems Planning, Metrolinx, presenting on 

‘Partnerships and Opportunities: Strengthening 

the Capacity for Urban Freight Policy and 

Planning in Ontario’ 
 

Brett Sears, Senior Project Planner, MMM Group 

and Robin Kortright, Senior Policy Advisor, 

Ministry of Transportation (MTO), presenting on 

‘Planning, Site Design and Roadway 

Operations: MTO’s Draft Freight-Supportive 

Guidelines’ 

 

mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
http://www.otc.org/events/joint-ite-toronto-sectionotc-workshop/


 
 

 

INSTITUTE OF 

TRANSPORTATION ENGINEERS 
TORONTO SECTION 

October 2014 

3 . . . 

Raymond Beshro, Senior Officer, Community Planning and 

Development, Canadian National Railway (CN), presenting on 

‘Railway Proximity: Favouring Compatibility through Sound Land Use 

and Transportation Planning’ 
 

Aleem Kanji, Manager, Government Affairs & Stakeholder Relations, 

Strategy Development & Stakeholder Relations, Greater Toronto 

Airports Authority (GTAA), presenting on ‘Toronto Pearson’s Global Hub 

Economic Impact Study: What does this mean to the freight industry’ 

 

Sabbir Saiyed, Manager, Transportation System Planning, 

Transportation Division, Region of Peel (topic to be confirmed)  

 

Matthew Roorda, P.Eng, Ph.D – Associate Professor, Transportation 

Engineering Research Group, Department of Civil and Mineral 

Engineering, University of Toronto (topic to be confirmed) 

 

Tony Medeiros, Project Manager, Planning & Design, Waterfront 

Toronto, presenting on ‘Gardiner East: Declining Infrastructure & Its 

Opportunities’ 

 

Mara Bullock, P.Eng., Partner, Transportation – Project Delivery East 

MMM (topic to be confirmed) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Annual ITE Toronto Section AGM and Christmas Luncheon  
Date: Friday, December 5, 2014 

Time: 11:30am – 2:30pm 

Location: Toronto Cricket Curling and Skating Club, 141 Wilson Avenue, 

Toronto ON 

 
It is that time of the year to start planning to attend the ITE Toronto 

Section Annual General Meeting (AGM) and Christmas Luncheon, 

which will be held at the Toronto Cricket Curling and Skating Club on 

Friday, December 5, 2014. 

 

 
2013 Christmas Luncheon and AGM – The room was packed for our 2013 Christmas 

luncheon. 

 

 

An opportunity for corporate sponsorship is now available at $300 

during the AGM event.  Each sponsor will be able to bring a Board (24” 

x 36”) or Roll-up Board with Banner Stand (24” to 33” x 80”) to promote 

its transportation services.  This sponsorship goes towards supporting 

our interested student members attending the AGM at a discounted 
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price.  The sponsors will be announced during the event as well as 

recognized in our newsletter. 
 
For reservations and sponsorship inquiries, please contact our Activities 

Coordinator, Amy Jiang, by e-mail at jiang@bagroup.com or by 

phone at (416) 961-7110 ext. 166. The deadline for registration is Friday, 

November 28, 2014, at noon. 

 

The cost for this event, which always includes a great lunch, is $50 for 

ITE members, $60 for non‐members and $15 for students. Payment can 

be made either online (through our website: www.itetoronto.ca) or 

alternatively at the event by cash or cheque, with the cheque 

payable to the ITE Toronto Section. As always, any individual who 

registers but does not attend will be invoiced. 

 

We suggest you consider carpool and transit options when planning 

your trip to the luncheon as parking at the club is limited and there is 

a charge. 

 

 

ITE Toronto Section 2014 Project of the Year Award – 4th 

Annual Award, Call for Project Nominations 

 
ITE Toronto Section is pleased to announce a call for nominations for 

our 4th Annual Project of the Year Award!  The Project of the Year 

award is a competition to highlight and showcase a ground-breaking 

transportation project undertaken by public or private organization 

from the Toronto Section. 

 

The purpose of the ITE Toronto Project of the Year Award is to 

recognize a significant achievement or contribution in the field of 

transportation engineering from the Toronto Section Area in the past 

year.  The winning project should add to the state of the practice 

through demonstrating excellence and innovation in the field of 

Transportation.  The project can be for any topic in the field of 

transportation such as capacity analysis, traffic operations, 

transportation modelling, corridor analysis, transportation planning, 

design, safety, intelligent traffic systems, transit systems, etc.  Note that 

municipal/ministry projects undertaken by third party consultants can 

be nominated on behalf of the municipality/ministry or the consultant.   

 

We are seeking nominations from individuals, private-sector 

companies, or public sector agencies who have worked on projects 

undertaken in late 2013 or throughout 2014 that fit the above 

description.  The winner of the ITE Toronto Section Project of the Year 

Award will receive the following: 

 

¶ Recognition as Project of the Year winner at the 2014 ITE Toronto 

Section Christmas Luncheon (including a brief presentation of the 

winning project) 

¶ A commemorative plaque from ITE Toronto Section recognizing the 

achievement, to be presented at the 2014 ITE Toronto Section 

Christmas Luncheon; 

¶ Recognition of the project on the ITE Toronto Section website 

(itetoront.ca); and, 

¶ Recognition in the Canadian Institute of Transportation Engineers 

(CITE) Transportation Talk Newsletter as part of the ITE Toronto 

Section News. 

 

Last year, we received nominations from the City of Toronto, Metrolinx, 

MMM/York Region and Region of Peel for the competition.  The 2013 

award was won by the City of Toronto for its EGLINTONconnects 

Planning Study.  The 2014 award could be yours! 

 

mailto:jiang@bagroup.com
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David Kuperman (right) receives the third annual ITE Toronto Project of the Year Award 

from President Nixon Chan (left) at the 2013 Christmas luncheon. 

 

 

If you are interested in nominating a project, please submit a one-

page project description (with details including, but not limited to, the 

project scope, challenges, benefits to society and why it should win) 

plus the final report associated with the project.   

 

Nominated projects should be sent to the Awards Coordinators, 

Matthew Davis (Section Vice-President) at mdavis3@toronto.ca, and 

Farhad Shahla (Section Communications Coordinator) at 

Farhad.Shahla@mississauga.ca.  Please include “ITE Toronto Section 

Project of the Year Award 2014” in the subject line to ensure it is filed 

properly.  The deadline to for nomination is Monday, November 3rd, 

2014. 

 

 

 

 

Past Events 
 

Toronto SimCap User Group Technical Event – Capacity 

Analysis Software Discussion 

PLUS ITE Toronto Section Social Event 
 

ITE Toronto Section held their 4th Toronto SimCap (Simulation & 

Capacity Analysis) User Group meeting on July 22, 2014 at the MMM 

Group’s Markham office.  We had a great turnout with over 40 

attendees from various consultant firms and municipalities. 

 

The topic of this technical event was “Capacity Analysis Software 

Discussion”, which is a hot topic based on the feedbacks from other 

SimCap meetings.  We were honoured to have PTV, Sidra and TRL 

travel a long way to deliver presentations to our members. 

 

PTV presented a software presentation and demonstration of their 

capacity analysis software—Vistro.  Sidra, originated from Australia, 

sent a delegate from the south boarder to provide a technical 

presentation on roundabout history and their analysis tool—SI.  TRL, 

based in UK, was represented by a local ARCADY specialist, Phil 

Webber of GHD, who demonstrated the use of the software.  On 

behalf of the Section, we thank them for taking their precious time to 

speak to our members.  One of the software vendors graciously 

provided the trial version of their software to the attendees. 

 

 

mailto:Farhad.Shahla@mississauga.ca
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PTV, Sidra and TRL conducting presentations.  

 
Attendees attending the SimCap technical event 

 

The technical event was followed up by our annual summer social 

event in the same venue.  This year’s social event was sponsored by 

our technical presenters—PTV, Sidra and TRL.  Participants from the 

technical event stayed around to mingle with each other and make 

some new friends.  This was also an opportunity to discuss with the 

software vendors. 
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Participants at the ITE Toronto Social Event 

 

A special thanks to those who attended this combined event.  We look 

forward to continue this social event tradition in future years.  For more 

information about the SimCap Toronto User Group, please email 

Matthew Davis at mdavis3@toronto.ca or Nixon Chan at 

ChanN@mmm.ca. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

News 
 

ITE Toronto Section Election 2014 Update 

 
Following the draft amendment proposed by our Section and 

subsequently approved by the Canadian District (CITE) in 2012, there 

will be no call for nominations or election at the Annual General 

Meeting (AGM) this year.  The following is a recap of what was 

proposed in 2012: 

 

1. The executive will be reduced from 9 positions to 8 positions 

effective January 2013 by eliminating the Membership 

Coordinator role. Farhad Shahla will remain as Activities 

Coordinator for 2013. The responsibilities of the Membership 

Coordinator will be distributed amongst the remaining 

executive members.  

 

2. For the 2014 executive year, all 8 executive members will 

advance to the next position as per tradition. A call for 

nominations for an election to serve on the ITE Toronto 

executive will be issued to the membership in the AGM in fall 

2013 to elect a new Activities Coordinator for the 2014 year. 

 

3. In 2015, we propose to eliminate the role of Student Chapter 

Liaison with its responsibilities being reassigned to other 

executive members.  This will reduce the size of the executive 

from 8 to a total of 7 positions. There will be no call for 

nomination or election to ITE Toronto held at the 2014 AGM 

 

4. Annual elections to the ITE Toronto executive board will resume 

at the 2015 AGM to elect a person to serve for the 2016 year, 

and years beyond.  

As per number 2, we have elected Amy Jiang in 2014; she will continue 

to serve as the Section Activities Coordinator in 2015.   As per number 

3, we will eliminate the role of Student Chapter Liaison in 2015; most of 

the responsibilities related to this position will be assumed by the Vice-

President, who will be Angela Gibson in 2015.  We look forward to 

mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
mailto:ChanN@mmm.ca
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continuing to provide high quality events for our members that 

promote professional growth in our shared field.  

 

If you have questions, please feel free to contact our section President, 

Mehemed Delibasic at Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com, or our 

Vice President, Matthew Davis at mdavis3@toronto.ca.  Our contact 

info is located at the end of the newsletter. 

 

 

Toronto SimCap Group – Call for Executive Member 
 
Toronto SimCap Group is seeking for Executive Member to join our 

team.  We are seeking individuals (whether you are an ITE member or 

not) who have a general understanding of the traffic engineering field, 

passionate about engaging group discussions and have interest in the 

transportation software.  No experience is required.  As long as you 

have an interest about simulation and capacity software, then WE 

WANT YOU.  Please send us a short blurb of yourself to tell us why you 

want to join our group and how you plan to engage specialists within 

the field.  Please email Matthew Davis at mdavis3@toronto.ca or Nixon 

Chan at ChanN@mmm.ca to inquire more information about this 

opportunity. 

 

 

Canada’s New Anti-Spam Legislation  

 
The Toronto Section of Institute of Transportation Engineers (ITE) has 

reviewed  its communications policy to ensure compliance with 

Canada's anti-spam legislation.   

 

The regulations regarding the distribution of commercial electronic 

messages (CEMs) came in effect on July 1, 2014. A CEM is an 

electronic message with any kind of commercial purpose, regardless 

of whether there is an expectation of profit.  This includes not only the 

content of the message but also any content linked to the message. 

 

It is our mandate to share information and act as a forum of 

information exchange, and thus many of the messages sent out by the 

ITE Toronto Section fall into the category classified as CEMs. 

 

You have received this copy of the newsletter because you have 

given consent to the ITE Toronto Section to receive its communications.  

 

If you know of other members of ITE Toronto Section who may have 

not yet given consent to receive, please feel free to share this 

newsletter with them. Please visit http://itetoronto.ca/antispam.htm for 

more information. 

 

If you wish to unsubscribe from receiving future messages, please 

notify the ITE Toronto Section – Section’s Communications Coordinator 

at any time. Additional information about Canada’s Anti-Spam 

Legislation is available at www.fightspam.gc.ca.   

 

  

mailto:Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com
mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
mailto:ChanN@mmm.ca
http://itetoronto.ca/antispam.htm
http://www.fightspam.gc.ca/
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ITE Contact Information 

 
If you or one of your colleagues are not receiving the monthly ITE 

Journal, the quarterly CITE Transportation Talk, periodic web 

communication correspondence from CITE, and/or the ITE Toronto 

Section newsletters, then the contact information we have may not be 

up to date in our respective databases.  ITE International, CITE and the 

ITE Toronto Section maintain separate membership databases.  Every 

effort is made to keep the three databases consistent; however, there 

are instances where changes in membership have not been instituted 

across the databases. 

 

  
 

For ITE Journal, Invoicing and other ITE international correspondence, 

Transportation Talk, and the Web Communications Centre, your 

current contact information can be viewed and changed at 

www.ite.org on the right hand side of the home page, either under 

“login/logout” or by logging into ITE Community.  It provides 

information on what your login and password are based on your ITE 

membership number and name. 

 

For ITE Toronto Section Newsletters, your current contact information 

can be checked with our Communications Coordinator Farhad Shahla 

at farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca. The ITE Toronto Section distributes 

correspondence solely by e-mail.  If you are receiving the Toronto 

Section newsletters and your e-mail contact information is correct, 

confirmation of mailing address information is not required.  

 

Do You … 
… have any interesting transportation-related articles or photos that 

you would like to see in our newsletter?  Send them electronically to 

our Communications Coordinator, Farhad Shahla at 

farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca. 

 

Have any questions for the ITE Toronto Section?  Contact our President, 

Mehemed Delibasic, at Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com or Vice-

President, Matthew Davis, at mdavis3@toronto.ca. 

 

 

Want to learn about Job Posting opportunities offered by the ITE 

Toronto Section and CITE?  Contact our Communications Coordinator, 

Farhad Shahla, at farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca.  

 

 

  

http://www.ite.org/
mailto:farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca
mailto:farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca
mailto:Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com
mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
mailto:farhad.shahla@mississauga.ca
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Your ITE Toronto Section 2014 Executive Members 
 

 

 

President 

 

Mehemed Delibasic 

WSP Canada Inc. 

Tel: (905) 475-8727 ext. 18329 

Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com 

 

Vice-President Matthew Davis 

City of Toronto 

Tel: (416) 392-0070 

mdavis3@toronto.ca 

 

Secretary Angela Gibson 

York Region 

Tel: (905) 895-2744 ext. 5902 

Angela.Gibson@york.ca 

 

Treasurer Hossein Zarei 

AECOM Canada Ltd. 

Tel: (905) 747-7511 

Hossein.Zarei@aecom.com 

 

Student Chapter 

Liaison 

Sean Nix 

Mohawk College 

Tel: 905-575-2142 

sean.nix@mohawkcollege.ca  

 

Communications 

Coordinator 

Farhad Shahla 

City of Mississauga 

Tel: (905) 615-3200 ext. 3377 

Farhad.Shahla@mississauga.ca 

 

Activities 

Coordinator 

Amy Jiang 

BA Consulting Group 

Tel: (416) 961-7110 ext. 166 

jiang@bagroup.com 

 

Past President Nixon Chan 

MMM Group Ltd. 

Tel: (905) 882-4211 ext. 6306 

ChanN@mmm.ca 

 

mailto:Mehemed.Delibasic@wspgroup.com
mailto:mdavis3@toronto.ca
mailto:Angela.Gibson@york.ca
mailto:Hossein.Zarei@aecom.com
mailto:sean.nix@mohawkcollege.ca
mailto:Farhad.Shahla@mississauga.ca
mailto:jiang@bagroup.com
mailto:ChanN@mmm.ca

